
June 21, 2021 update on soil removal operations at Portola Hills development site: 
 

• Excavation of the odorous material resumed this morning and that material was hauled 
off throughout the day. 

• A new excavation technique was implemented to allow for more water to be applied to 
the material in order to eliminate what looks like smoke (this is not smoke but a finer 
grain material mixing with the hotter air coming off the soil) rising from the excavation 
site. 

• The soil removal area will be sprayed with water mixed with simple green and recovered 
with the plastic barrier at the end of the day. 
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